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DEPARTMENT OF SPORTS, ARTS AND CULTURE

NOTICE  2408 OF 2024 

 

 
 
 

 

NOTICE 
DEVELOPMENT OF THE B-BBEE SECTOR CODE FOR THE EVENTS, TECHNICAL 
AND PRODUCTION SERVICES INDUSTRY. 
 
The Events, Technical and Production Services Transformation Forum (ETPTF) wishes 
to update stakeholders that, the consultations for the development of the B-BBEE Sector 
Code for the Events, Technical and Production Services Industries (ETPTSI) are now at 
a final stage. The ETPTF is supported by the Department of Sport, Arts and Culture 
(DSAC) as a line function. The consultations were initiated in the year 2021/22, through a 
series of Webinars, followed by 3 Cluster Provincial physical consultations in 2022/23 and 
(9) Province to Provinces consultations in 2023/24. A draft B-BBEE Sector Code has been 
developed with significant recommendations including a special focus on the 5 elements 
of the score card listed below: 

1. Ownership 

2. Management Control 

3. Skills Development and Broad-based Black Economic Empowerment 

4. Enterprise Development and Broad-based Black Economic Empowerment 

5. Socio Economic Development and Broad-based Black Economic Empowerment. 

The draft B-BBEE Sector Code is available on the website of the Department of Sport, 
Arts and Culture (www.dsac.gov.za) on the homepage under announcements. 
All interested and affected companies, organisations and individuals are invited to 
participate in the process by reading through the draft and submit written 
Recommendations and Comments on the overall draft Sector Code including attention to 
the Weightings and Targets of each score card proposed by the ETPF. The closing date 
for submissions has been extended for stakeholders to submit on or before the 30 April 
2024. After the 30thApril the ETPTF will consider the recommendations and comments 
received and update the draft for the commencement of the Gazetting stage. Stakeholders 
will be updated with details of the Gazetting process. Submissions to be sent to the 
following email address,eventstechproduction.sectorcode@dsac.gov.za. 
Kindly provide the name, address and telephone number and email address of the person 
organisation/ individual submitting inputs and comments. 
FOR MORE DETAILS CONTACT: 
Mr. Collen Hlatshwayo: email; collenh@dsac.gov.za and Cellphone-082-881-2207 
(Monday to Friday between 08:30am to 04:30pm). 
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